Dear ACA Group Rep,

Drum roll, please!!! The 2024 ABC Ballot of Proposals will be published on January 22nd and will be available on the Ballot Prep website <a href="https://acawso.org/bpc/">https://acawso.org/bpc/</a> and the Conference website <a href="https://adultchildren.org/conference/">https://adultchildren.org/conference/</a>. Voting will then open on February 1st.

ACA World Service received 12 Proposals in response to the Request for Proposals sent to all groups (meetings, Intergroups and Regions) in August. These Proposals were reviewed by the Ballot Prep Committee, who worked with the Proposing groups to help ensure clarity. The WSO (the Board and appropriate Committees) then added an analysis for each one.

The Proposals then become the Ballot, which is made available for all groups who wish to participate in the voting process. Your group is asked to review and discuss the Ballot Proposals and to submit your group conscience votes.

The Proposals that receive 66.7% 'Yes' votes on the Ballot will be added to the 2024 ABC agenda for discussion.

To prepare for this voting, please download a copy of the Proposals from our website: <a href="https://acawso.org/bpc/">https://acawso.org/bpc/</a>. Other pertinent information will also be posted on that page.

The direct link for voting will be available by February 1st, both on our Ballot Prep website <a href="https://acawso.org/bpc/">https://acawso.org/bpc/</a> and the Conference <a

Voting on the Ballot will close on April 15th and the results will be published on April 17th.

To aid your group's discussion, the following two Q&A Ballot Proposal Presentations (Town Halls) have been scheduled:

- February 11th at 10 am EST
- February 17th at 9 pm EST

During these meetings, the Proposal submitters will have the opportunity to give more information about their Proposals, and attendees will be able to ask questions. Both meetings will be recorded and made available on our website. Each Proposal will only be presented at one of the Workshops. A schedule of which Proposals will be discussed at which Workshop will be available on our web page as soon as we know the lineup.

Please email the committee at <a href="mailto:bpc@adultchildren.org">bpc@adultchildren.org</a> if you have questions.

Thank you for your participation in helping to shape the future of ACA.

The ABC Ballot Preparation Committee